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Time Extension Request - Erin Ridge North ASP/LUB Redesignation / Redistricting
Presented by: Kevin Scoble, Chief Administrative Officer

RECOMMENDATION(S)

That a deadline extension for the following item be approved:
Time Extension Request - Erin Ridge North ASP/LUB Redesignation / Redistricting be extended
to June 1, 2020.

REASON FOR TIME EXTENSION REQUEST

The applicant (Landrex Inc.) has request the June 1st date for the Public Hearing, with possible
Second and Third Reading to be heard on the same day.

First Reading of the Erin Ridge North ASP/LUB Resignation/Redistricting occurred on December 16,
2019. Following First Reading, the file was referred to the Edmonton Metropolitan Regional Board
(EMRB) to determine compliance with the Edmonton Metropolitan Region Growth Plan(EMRGP).

The EMRB found the application in compliance with the EMRGP, and a Public Hearing was
scheduled for March 16, 2020.

Due to the COVID-19 epidemic and the provincial requirements for social distancing, the public
hearing was postponed to a later date.  Based upon correspondance and input from the applicant, a
time extension of June 1, 2020 is requested for the Public Hearing date, with possible Second and
Third Reading to be heard on the same day.
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